
PASQUOTANKREGIONAL COUNCIL 

Municipal Building 
103 Main Street 

Columbia, North Carolina 
252/796-2781 

November 15,2000 

AGENDA 

***Optional Scuppernong Riverwalk Tour beginning at 3:00pm*** 
(meet in Municipal Building) 

4:00 Welcome & Call to Order 

4:05 Roll Call and Guest Introductions 

4:10 Update on Demonstration Project: 
Slide presentation RE: Town of Winfall 

Constructed Wetlands Project 

4:30 Virginia's Watershed Roundtables 

4:50 National Wildlife Refuges in NC and VA: 
Comprehensive Conservation Planning 

5:40 New Business and/or Public Comment 

5:50 Plans for Next Meeting 

6:00 Adjourn 

Chairman Haste 

Joan Giordano 

Rodney Johnson 
Albemarle RC&D 

Noah Hill 
V ADCRIAPNEP Liaison 

Bob Glennon 
USFWS 

ALL 

ALL 





THE ALBEMARLE-PAMLICO NATIONAL ESTUARY PROGRAM 

Public Involvement Office 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: 

FROM: 

SUBJ: 

DATE: 

Pasquotank River Basin Regional Council Members 

Joan Gio~Involvement Coordinator 

Next Meeting - February 15, 2001 

January 18, 2001 

Hi, and Happy New Year to all of you! I hope your Holiday Season was restful and 
JOYOUS. 

In addition to wanting to wish you a Happy New Year, I also want to let you know about 
the plans for our next meeting. As indicated in the minutes attached, we'll be gathering at 
the Municipal Building in Columbia beginning at 4:00pm. We have met at this 
location before, but for those of you who may not have attended those meetings, the 
address is 103 Main Street. 

I hope you'll make every effort to attend, as we have old and new business needing 
attention. Among those items of business, please remember that the NC Division of 
Water Quality (DWQ) is preparing to enter the cycle for renewal of permits in the basin, 
and the Pasquotank River Basinwide Water Quality Management Plan is consequently 
being updated. You have met Kate Moore, a planner with DWQ's Basinwide and Estuary 
Planning Unit, and the staff person responsible for developing the updated Plan. We also 
need to turn our attention to the MOA between NC and the Commonwealth of Virginia 
relative to planning for an official 11 Signing Ceremony. 11 Always of interest is the status 
of our demonstration projects And on and on! 

I look forward to seeing each of you for the first meeting of the New Year, and the new 
millennium! As always, thank you for your dedication to protecting the natural resources 
of eastern North Carolina and all you undertake in doing that. Please drive safely! 





Albemarle-Pamlico National Estuary Program 

November 7, 2000 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: Pasquotank Regional Council Members 

FROM: Guy Stefanski 
APNEP Coordinator 

SUBJECT: Next meeting on November 15, 2000 

Please find enclosed the agenda for our next meeting being held on November 15th in 
Columbia, North Carolina (same site as our last meeting)-- as well as minutes from our 
previous meeting on September 20th. Please meet in Municipal Building at 3:00pm to 
begin an optional walking tour of the Scuppernong River. Our regular meeting will 
begin at 4:00pm. 

Rodney Johnson (Albemarle RC&D) will be on hand to show us some slides of our 
demonstration project involving the Town of Winfall. Noah Hill (V ADCR/ APNEP 
Liaison), whom you met during our last meeting, is back to give us a presentation on 
Virginia's Watershed Roundtables ..... and Bob Glennon (Natural Resource Planner, 
USFWS) will talk about conservation planning efforts underway to better manage the 
National Wildlife Refuge system in the Pasquotank River Basin and surrounding areas. 
This would include the Back Bay-Currituck Sound-Mackey Island area, the Great Dismal 
Swamp, the Alligator River NWR, Lake Mattamuskeet and Pea Island. 

Please make every effort to attend this meeting. If for some reason you cannot attend, 
please call me at 919/733-5083 ext. 585 or Joan Giordano at 252/946-6481 ext. 269 and 
let us know. I look forward to seeing you in Columbia. 

Travel safely. 
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ALBEMARLE-PAMLICO NATIONAL ESTUARY PROGRAM 

Pasquotank River Basin Regional Council 

Columbia Municipal Building 
Columbia, NC 

November 15, 2000 

MINUTES 

Chairman Erie Haste called the meeting to order at 4:00pm. He expressed his 
appreciation to Carlisle Harrell for arranging the meeting place, and for the tour of the 
Scuppemong Riverwalk which preceded the business meeting. He asked Joan Giordano 
to call the roll; she did, and determined that a quorum was present for official conduct of 
business. (See Attachment A) 

Through motion made by Carlisle Harrell, and second by Cheryl Byrd, the minutes from 
the previous meeting were approved as mailed, with two modifications: Yates Barber 
asked that under OLD BUSINESS, the information concerning the Currituck Sound 
Study funds be corrected to say that the funds were still available. And Chairman Haste 
asked that the word "resent" (contained in the same paragraph) be changed to "re-sent" 
because he felt it read as though he was resenting having to send letters to the NC 
Congressional delegation. Chairman Haste continued on to say he had received 
acknowledgement of the letters from Senators Helms and Edwards indicating they would 
do all they could to see the funds were allocated to the Study project. 

Chairman Haste then offered congratulations to Cheryl Byrd for the respectable showing 
she received during the recent NC House ofRepresentatives election. As a result of 
running for the State House, Cheryl no longer retains her seat as a Dare County 
commissioner. Because she was that group's appointed delegate to the Pasquotank River 
Basin Regional Council (PRBRC), question arose about her remaining on the PRBRC. 
Chairman Haste urged her to remain, and asked Joan Giordano to contact the Dare Co. 
offices to request her continued involvement on their behalf 

Due to the absence of some county officials, Chairman Haste requested that those 
members be contacted to determine their preference for remaining on the PRBRC. It was 
brought to Chairman Haste's attention that the members in question were in violation of 
the PRBRC by-laws which state that more than 2 UNEXCUSED absences resulted in 
expulsion from the group. Despite this policy, he wanted them to be contacted and also 
wished that the entire PRBRC membership be consulted about meeting in the evening, as 
opposed to the late afternoon. He thought that perhaps the present meeting hour was 
inconvenient, and resulted in non-attendance. 

Rodney Johnson, Albemarle RC&D Council Chairman, presented an update on the 
PRBRC demo project (Winfall. constructed wetland system for filtering backwash from 
the town's water treatment plant), and indicated, through the use of slides and comment, 



that the project is progressing well. Of special note, was the use of inmate labor for site 
preparation and cleaning up. 

Noah Hill, Virginia Dept. of Conservation and Recreation, explained the formation of the 
Va. Watershed Roundtables that are (somewhat) patterned after the APNEP Regional 
Councils. Mr. Hill is the Watershed Field Coordinator for the Va. DCR and performs 
necessary liaison activities between the two states with respect to cooperation and 
coordination ofCCMP implementation. He also commented on the status of the pending 
MOA between North Carolina and the Commonwealth ofVirginia, saying it was nearing 
final approval in its travels through Richmond. 

Bob Glennon, USF & W planner, gave a presentation pertaining to area Wildlife Refuges. 
Mr. Glennon is tasked with developing Comprehensive Conservation and Management 
Plans for the wildlife refuges in NC and Virginia. He noted that there are 11 refuges in 
the Tar-Pam, Roanoke, Neuse and Cape Fear ecosystems, each with a specific focus. For 
example, the Alligator River Refuge is focused on the reintroduction of the red wolf 
Chairman Haste asked that he keep the PRBRC updated from time to time on progress of 
CCMP development. 

Under the NEW BUSINESS portion of the agenda, Kate Moore, DWQ Planner and staff 
person responsible for developing the Chowan and Pasquotank: Basinwide Water Quality 
Management Plans, distributed a handout updating water quality information in the 
Pasquotank: river basin. (See Attachment B) Ms. Moore was asked by aRC member to 
please gather water quality information pertaining specifically for the New River, as he 
understood there was a spill there which may have compromised water quality. 

Under the PUBLIC COMMENT portion of the agenda it was noted that FEMA was 
intending to update the flood maps for 6 NC river basins including the Cape Fear and the 
White Oak. 

Cheryl Byrd asked that a summary of the Coordinating Council meeting originally 
scheduled for January 15th' be made at the next meeting. She further requested exercising 
caution when scheduling meetings because most Boards of County Commissions meet 
the 181 and 3rd Mondays of the month. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. The next meeting date was 
set for February 15th in Columbia at the Municipal Building, beginning at 4:00pm. 



S ftcJS 





Qualitative Water Quality Update-- Pasquotank River Basin 
November 15, 2000 

Kate Moore 
Division of Water Quality 

Basin and Estuary Planning Unit 
919-733-5083 

Mike Yount, Environmental Technician, gave Kate Moore a qualitative update on the water quality in the Pasquotank 

basin over the summer and fall. Kate requested the information so that she could relay it to the Pasquotank Regional 

Council at their next meeting. A detailed, quantified evaluation of water quality trends in the Basin was not available 

due to ESB staff resource limitations. 
) 

Albemarle Sound- Fair (rate it about a 6 or 7 on a scale from 1-10 with 10 being the best). No major problems. The 

water quality hasn't been as good as we'd like, but it hasn't been as bad as it could have been given Hurricane Floyd. 

(Potential Floyd impacts could have been increased nutrients, and low dissolve oxygen due to increased organic 

loading.) Luckily we had enough flushing so that there were little negative impacts. Recently, there has been increased 

salinity lately due to a lack of rain. 

Pasquotank River- Several algal blooms have occurred. Possible factors influencing the blooms could have been the 

recent lack of wind or rain (which would have increased mixing.) There were several blooms in New Begun Creek and 

Areneuse Creek. Most of the blooms were confined to tributaries, but sometimes the blooms included substantial 

portions of the river proper. The algae were a blue-green type, with no reported secondary effects on fish or human 

health. As a comparison, there were no reported algal blooms last year. There has also been an increased salinity lately 

due to a lack of rain. 

Pasquotank Tributaries- The Scuppernong, Little River, and Alligator could be rated a 6 or 7 on a scale from 1-10. 

There were no elevated fecal coliform reported. 

Fish Kills- None reported this year. 

Mike Yount recommended that management efforts be directed at runoff and drainage systems. 



General Map of the Pasquotank River Basin 
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